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WHAT A YEAR! 

 
The last few years, we have reviewed the year at the Holiday Party, but the COVID Surge 
canceled that event for this year. 
 
Hence, let’s reminisce about 2020 in the November issue… 

 2020 started off normal, we had one of our best New Year’s Day Garage Tours visiting so 
many great garages during a beautiful day.   Such a success was bound to be an indicator 
of 2020!  (Thank you, Dennis Smith.) 

 Since 2020 shared some digits, the Roaring 20s became the theme for many upcoming 
events.   MMOCC members pitched in, providing the 1920s/1930s cars for a really nice 
Roaring 20s photo shoot for the JC Chamber. 

 MMOCC Member Bill Bicknell hosted us at his shop in Rolla with a side tour to Roeder 
Restorations.   Well worth the drive… so much so, Bill has invited us back for another 
tour during the first part of 2021. 

 On another pretty day in March, a large group traveled out to the Missouri Military 
Museum at the Ike Skelton Center and paid tribute to our veterans, including some items 
on display from MMOCC Member Ron Bogg.   The year was looking good! 

 St. Patrick’s events came and, while a bit cold and dreary, it was fun to participate in the 
Paddy Malone’s parade and the Ice Cream 4 Ice Cream event.   (Was that dreary day 
foreshadowing?) 

 
Then Covid took off locally and the world changed… 
 

MMOCC Holiday Party 2020. 
 CANCELED DUE TO COVID CONCERNS. 



Capital Mall Cruise Nights were canceled and planned events to Kelsey Tire, Poet 
Biorefining, and many other local activities were canceled.  Even our December 1 Holiday 
Party has been placed on hold. 
 
COVID depressed us all, but we coped… the Saturday Morning Coffee calls went virtual 
with Zoom (thank you, Jack Boswell), monthly meetings included a Zoom option (if the 
internet held up), and we made events that did not involve being too close to each other. 

 
 The Swinging Bridges Tour was one of our first events, post-Covid onset, and it 

was wildly popular.    
 We returned to Capital Mall, with and without permission, and parked at a 

distance. 
 Jim Logan let us visit his garage, if we stayed away from each other. 
 When Covid really started hitting Central Missouri, we did our first Flag Day 

Cruise, brightening the spirits of not only MMOCC members, but onlookers and 
nursing home residents. 

 We sat outside for the Braun-be-Que (thank you, Kenny Braun), participated in the 
California, Missouri parade, various Cruise Ins in Russellville, California, Loose 
Creek, Versailles, Argyle, and Folk (thank you, Evens).  Folk hosted us twice as we 
also did the Folk Fall Colors Tour (thank you, again, Evens). 

 New events popped up that will become traditions, including two Larry Rhea 
Poker Chip Runs, two Jim Martin Elston Ice Cream visits, the Taos ILRC Car 
Show, and a Veterans Day Cruise. 

 To continue the tradition, the 51st annual Car Show was OUTSTANDING!  (Thank 
you, Tom and Karen Winters). 

 
Check out the photos of all these events at the website https://midmooldcar.club/pictures-
%26-events-2020-%231 

 
Okay, so 2020 was not great for many reasons, but from MMOCC’s perspective, we had a great 
time and our membership now exceeds 100 members! 
 
Let’s be hopeful 2021 is better for all, but we also want 2021 to continue MMOCC’s good 
fortune from 2020! 
 
MMOCC President Lyle Rosburg 

 
 
SHIRTS: 
We have increased our MMOCC Shirt Inventory.  We have T-shirts in gray and white, collared 
polo-type shirts, and a humorous T-shirt addition.  If your shirt looks dingy, time to upgrade!  
Shirts available at future meetings and events.  $20 for collared shirts.  $15 for t-shirts.  $10 for 
hats.  Great holiday gifts! 



 
 
 

 

  



2020 Scholarship Winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matthew Miller       Cody Braun      Joshua Schubert 
(accepted by his mother)   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matt Miller <16mattmiller@gmail.com> 

Sun 10/18/2020 11:35 PM 

To: Lrosburg@hotmail.com 

Dear Mid-Mo Old Car Club, 

 I wanted to thank you very much for the Mid-Mo Old Car 
Club Scholarship you awarded me.  I am so very thankful 
to even be considered, much less chosen for this award.  
This will help me greatly with my education.  I am 
pursuing a business degree with my future goal being to 
have my own antique car restoration business.  I am 
grateful to the scholarship committee for selecting me, 
the Car Club for offering this scholarship, and the donors 
to the fund.  I will be wise with its use and greatly 
appreciate it. 

 Sincerely, 

 Matthew Miller 

We support interest in the automotive 
field! 

Applicants must be a MMOCC member or be 
sponsored by a MMOCC member.  Applicant 
must be enrolled in a technical school, 
community college, or four year college.   
 
We would encourage those seeking a vocation 
in the automobile industry to apply, but would 
accept applicants with other career 
goals.  Awards will be based on academic 
performance.  Career goals and other 
information to be provided on the application 
form. 

Deadline: July 31 each year. 

Applications to be received by July 31 of each 
year and will be awarded by the end of 
September each year, usually at the MMOCC 
Old Car Roundup / Car Show. 
 



 BRIDGE 
 
Merriam-Webster defines a BRIDGE as a: 

a. a structure carrying a pathway or roadway over a depression or obstacle. 
b. a time, place, or means of connection or transition. 

 
We certainly benefit from the bridge in Jefferson City.  The original bridge was funded by the 
Jefferson City Bridge and Transit Company, the predecessor the Jefferson City Area Chamber 
of Commerce.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YESTERDAY AND TODAY FROM THE NORTH: 



Upcoming MMOCC Events 
A. NO November or December Meetings. 

 Attend the New Year’s Day Garage Tour, instead.  
B. MMOCC Holiday Party 2020.  – COVID CANCELED. 

 Tuesday, December 1, 2020 at 6pm.  
 American Legion / Tanner Bridge / JCMO. 
 Bring a gift for your gender for the “Rob Your Neighbor” Gift Exchange. 
 RSVPs needed for proper food count. 

C. 2021 New Year’s Day Cruise. 
 Friday, January 1, 2021. 
 Probably no lunch, but Garage Tours in the afternoon.  Details to follow as we 

evaluate the Covid situation. 
 We may need YOUR GARAGE as a destination.   Contact Dennis Smith. 

D. Bicknell Engines – Winter Trip – Rolla. 
 Date to be determined during the Winter of 2021. 
 MMOCC Member Bill Bicknell (970-218-1352) invites us back to Rolla. 
 Caravan leaves Gerbes on Eastland at 9am. 
 Arrive about 10am at 410 North Elm Street / Rolla. 

E. St. Patrick’s Parade. 
 Saturday, March 13 lining up around 1:30 with parade starting at 2pm. 
 Meeting, starting, and returning at Patty Malones at 700 West Main Street / JCMO. 
 Downtown Jefferson City route (the parade, itself, is small, with about 500 feet of 

participants), but it brings a lot of smiles! 
F. Kelsey Tire – Vintage Tire/Cars.  

 Date to be determined. 
 Caravan leaving Schultes at 8:30am arriving about 9:30am 
 1190 East Highway 54 / Camdenton. 
 Tour until about noon. 
 Lunch after at a location TBD. 
 Coordinated by MMOCC Member Richard Heidbreder (573-690-1826). 

G. Sheriff’s Barbeque Car Display. 
 Old Car display at the annual Cole County Sheriff’s Barbeque. 
 Tuesday, June 1 serving from 4-7:00 pm.   
 Arrive when you can.  Leave when you want.  Bring a chair. 
 BBQ pork steak or chicken.  
 Old Car parking inside the Cole County Fairgrounds. 

H. THE GREAT RACE visits Rolla (COVID postponed from 2020). 
 June 22, 2021 at noonish.   
 The Great Race has a lunch stop in Rolla. 
 Caravan from Gerbes near Eastland leaving at 10am. 
 Check out the cars and talk to the drivers. 



 In 2018, the Epples from Jefferson City hosted MMOCC at their hanger and taught us 
about The Great Race.  They will participate again in 2021. 

 Coordinated by MMOCC Member Larry Rhea. 
I. Argyle Knights of Columbus Car Show. 

 Argyle, Missouri. 
 Saturday, August 7 at 11am. 

J. Ozark Ham and Turkey Festival. 
 Downtown California, Missouri. 
 Saturday, September 18.  9-4.   
 MMOCC caravan from the Farmers Bank of Lohman in St. Martins departing at 

8:30am. 
 “Cars and More” Show (Cars, Tractors, etc.) and small-town Parade (optional). 

K. MMOCC Old Car Round Up and Show. 
 52nd annual. 
 Saturday, September 25. 
 In conjunction with JC Oktoberfest. 

L. Eugene PTO Car, Truck, and Bike Show. 
 Cole R-V High School in Eugene. 
 Saturday, November ?? from 9am to 2pm.  Registration ends 11am. 
 $15 pre-registration.  $20 day of. 

M. ETET (Eddie Tremain Ethanol Tour). 
 Date to be determined, but has to be a weekday.  Sorry, they do not do weekend tours. 
 Tour of POET Biorefining (Ethanol Plant) at 809 North Pine in Laddonia, Missouri.  

https://poet.com/ 
 Depart North Jefferson City Commuter Lot at 8:15am, arriving in Ladonnia at 10ish 

for a 90 minute tour. 
 Lunch at Hobo Bar and Grill at 106 Chestnut in Laddonia. 

N. Tim Petty’s Drive In Theater. 
 Date to be determined. 
 Drive in Theater at the Petty Estate. 
 Coordinated by MMOCC Member Tim Petty (573-694-2977). 

O. State Technical College of Missouri (Linn) Tour. 
 Auto Section was included with the Poker Chip Run East on 10/10, but much more to 

see at State Tech!  More tours to be scheduled.  Dates to be determined. 
 Coordinated by MMOCC Member Rick Mihalevich (573-690-3545). 

P. JC Schools Nichols Career Center Tour. 
 Date to be determined. 
 Nichols CC contact name received. 

Q. Old School Drive In Theater. 
 Spring/Summer 2021.  Date to be determined. 
 Newly opened Drive in Theater in Moniteau County. 
 34263 State Highway T near Hwy 87 south of Burghers. 



 https://www.facebook.com/Oldschooldrivein 
R. NO November or December Meetings. 

 Attend the Holiday Party and New Year’s Day Garage Tour, instead.  
S. 2022 New Year’s Day Cruise. 

 Saturday, January 1, 2022. 
 Lunch and Garage Tours. 
 Need YOUR GARAGE as a destination.   Contact Dennis Smith. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2020 Officers: 
President Lyle Rosburg 
Vice President Dennis Smith 
Secretary Vacant (it could be you!) 
Treasurer Tom Webb 
Historian Roger Hager 
Events Chair Ron Clark 
Car Show Chairs Tom and Karen Winters 
Immediate Past President Nathan Fuller 

  



  



 

Ron & Dorothy Bandelier are celebrating 50 years together November 28, 2020 .... with 
the favorite car they have owned for most of those years.    Other plans are on hold... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


